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Response to Planning Board Questions Regarding Proposed Parking Spaces and LEED 
Certification for the Chapel Hill Public Library Expansion Project: 

At its October 16,2007 meeting the Planning Board reviewed the proposed expansion plans for the 
Chapel Hill Public Library. At that meeting the Board requested additional information about two 
project design issues. Specifically, it was requested that additional information be provided about how 
the number of proposed parking spaces was determined. The Board also requested more detailed 
information about how the project is proposed to meet LEED silver certification. 

Determination of Parking Space Need: 

BACKGROUND 

The design of all aspects of the Library expansion project has been a collaborative effort between the 
designers, Library staff and members of the Library Building Committee. The Library Building 
Committee includes Town Council members, neighbors and representatives of Town and Library Boards 
and Commissions. In regards to determining parking space needs, members of the Library Building 
Committee provided diverse input as to what should be included as part of the expansion project. Based 
on what was described by several Committee members and Library staff as an insufficient existing 
parking space to function ratio, some members supported a significantly greater increase in parking than 
is currently proposed. Alternatively, other Committee members either wanting to minimize impact on 
Pritchard Park or otherwise support the Town's environmental initiatives recommended a limited 
parking expansion more in line with what is currently proposed. Ultimately, we were directed to 
develop a parking expansion plan that we believed would be sufficient to meet the needs of the proposed 
project while minimizing additional impervious surface and incursion into the existing prime natural 
areas of Pritchard Park. Additionally we were asked to consider the Town's comprehensive Transit 
system in evaluating long range parking needs and to strive to establish a level of parking availability 
that is consistent with the project's intended goal of achieving LEED silver certification and the Town's 
overall objective of reducing carbon emissions. 

In order to evaluate the Committee's diverse input we hired Martin/Alexiou/Bryson, PLLC to provide a 
preliminary parking study early in the Conceptual Design phase of the project. This study, conducted in 
January 2007, is included as attachment #l. Several possible parking lot expansion options were then 
discussed with the Committee before the existing plan was developed and included as part of the plan 
ultimately endorsed by the Committee and then presented as a Concept Plan to the Community Design 
Commission and the Town Council in June 2007. 
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